

School District of Borough of Morrisville

Dístrict Office 550 West Palmer Street Morrisville, PA 19067-2195 Phone (215) 736-5374 Fax (215) 736-3958

Sean D. Haines Superintendent of Schools

IMPORTANT SAFETY AND SECURITY NOTICE FOR FAMILIES:

September 21, 2023

Dear Morrisville School Community,

We have been notified by the Pennsylvania Criminal Intelligence Center (PACIC) that reports of widespread bomb threats started in the western part of the state last week. They have been deemed as NOT CREDIBLE THREATS by law enforcement investigators.

Today, our District received an email threat regarding explosives which had been allegedly placed in our schools. Many Bucks County schools were copied on this same email. The PA State Police have been notified and have deemed that the threat is NOT CREDIBLE.

The language of the email is identical to the information sent out by PACIC regarding emails received by districts in the western part of the state.

Based upon an ongoing investigation, the Bucks County Detectives Office believes these threats are not credible, and the individual who has sent these is not in the area or in a position to carry out any of these threats. If you have any information regarding this situation, please contact the PA State Police at 215-249-9191.

As always, thank you for your partnership and continued support in keeping our schools safe.

Sincerely,

Sean D. Haines

Superintendent of Schools